
 

 

 
 

Minutes from the March 2021 Meeting of the  
Mariners’ Advisory Committee 

 
Captain Stuart Griffin welcomed 61 members and guests of the MAC to the March 2021 meeting.  
 
He added that every report and PowerPoint presentation that the MAC received as a handout, has been made available online and 
has been added to our Zoom session this morning. 
 
I. Approval of Minutes Captain Griffin asked for a motion that the reading of the Minutes from the December 2020 meeting be 
dispensed with and accepted. Captain David Cuff moved to accept the Minutes.  Captain John Gazzola seconded, all approved. 

 
II. Reports 
 
Treasurer’s Report     
MAC Treasurer, Captain Rick Iuliucci, reported a balance of $18,284.56. He added that we will move the $350 restaurant deposit to 
the June meeting in anticipation of holding our next meeting there.  Captain Griffin said that some of the money saved from not 
holding face to face meetings will be used for much needed updating to the MAC website. 
 
Membership Report   
Captain John Gazzola reported we have no new members and asked that MAC to reach out to those port businesses that may be 
interested in joining.  He added a reminder for those that have not yet paid the 2021 MAC dues to please renew their membership. 
 
III. USACE Reports   
 
Tim Kelly reported on the following PowerPoint presentation: 
 

  
 
 



 

 

  
 
 
 

  
 
Captain Griffin inquired if the obstruction removal work from the Norfolk District is factored into the budget.  Mr. Rooney replied 
that yes it is but it’s a small dollar value and “does not hit these big targets”. 
 
Captain Griffin also inquired if the bucket dredging, in the Philadelphia to Trenton project budget, is to finish work that the Resilient 
Seas was not able to complete, or is that separate work?  Mr. Rooney replied that that is separate work from recent surveys that 
Dan Kelly has been looking at.  
 
Captain Griffin asked if the environmental window is closing on the dredging work for the Port of Wilmington. Mr. Rooney said yes 
but the majority of the work will be finished in time. 
 
Survey Practices Summary- Steve Farrell provided a 15 minute PowerPoint presentation on Hydrographic Surveying.  
The entire 45-page presentation is available on the MAC website for your review. 
 

   



 

 

Along with many MAC members who clearly enjoyed this presentation, Captain Griffin remarked how impressed he was with all the 
work that goes into hydrographic surveying.  
________________ 
 
 
IV. NOAA Report   
 
Captain Griffin introduced NOAA Mid-Atlantic Navigation Manager, Ryan Wartick.  
  
Ryan Wartick reported on the following 9-page presentation.  The entire presentation is available on the MAC website for your 
review. 
 

   
 
During the presentation, Mr. Wartick reported the following: 
 
Upgrading from A2 to A1 at Mifflin Range, is about increasing our confidence in whats going on, on the bottom.  For example, if we 
are going from a +/- 20 meter to a +/- 5 meter positional accuracy, then we are going from 1 meter to a ½ meter accuracy of depth.  
For example, if there is shoaling or if we have an object on the botttom, we are doubling our accuracy on the depth.  The only other 
District in the United States going from A2 to A1 is San Franscisco.   
 
Mr. Wartick also reported on the following (1) chart corrections, (2) the best way to update the Coast Pilot, (3) find out how to make 
Coast Pilot better, (4) ENC rescheming and, (5) the basics of the RASTAR sunet. 
 
Chris DiVeglio-Maritime Services Program Manager-PORTS reported on the following distribution: 
 

 
 

Chris DiVeglio-Maritime Services Program Manager-PORTS NOAA- continued  



 

 

 

 
Katie Kirk reported on the following Tidal Current Survey 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Katie Kirk reported on the following Tidal Current Survey- continued 
 



 

 

 
 
 

 
 



 

 

Captain Griffin thanked Ms. Kirk for integrating so well with our stakeholders including the river pilots and docking 
pilots.  They were open to some changes from NOAA’s suggested station locations along with docking/undocking 
locations, and with critical transit decisions.  Captain Griffin specifically thanked Captain Nicholas Warmouth for his contributions. 
 
NOAA Fisheries – Peter Kelliher provided a 15-page presentation on ship traffic navigation/Right Whale migration.  The full 
presentation is available for viewing on the MAC website. 
 

 
 
V. USCG      
 
D5- Captain Jerry Barnes, Waterways Management provided the following recap on PARS: 
 
The USCG has issued an Advance Notice of Proposed Rulemaking to establish shipping safety fairways on the Atlantic seaboard.  The 
USCG has conducted numerous studies to look at the connecting routes. The MAC recently hosted a round table discussion with key 
port stakeholders including tug and barge industry members and wind farm developers. Discussions included maximizing safety and 
navigation, maximizing lease areas for development, and preserving traditional activities that are key to the Delaware River ports 
like lightering and offshore anchoring.  A report will be published in April with a comment period to follow prior to finalizing the 
report. 
 
Mr. Ward Posey inquired if there was any blurring on Mud Island Upper Range. He added that they are looking to convert 
incandescent lights to LEDS and looking to rebuild Liston and Reedy Island as well. 
 
Sector Delaware Bay – Captain Leon McClain, CDR Doherty, MST1, and Jen Padilla-ATON all reported on the following 
distribution: 
 
 



 

 

 
 
 



 

 

 
 



 

 

 
The complete 15-page USCG report is available at the MAC website 
 
VI. Unfinished Business 
 

Offshore Wind update  
 

i. Skipjack, Ocean Wind-Ørsted Mid-Atlantic: Marine Affairs, Liz Kretovic, reported the following: 
 

We are expecting NOI from the Ocean Wind by the end of March.  Both projects will resume survey operations in the lease area and 
along cable areas in mid-April through July. We’ll send out weekly mariners’ briefings as well as updates to Notice to Mariners. The 



 

 

Leeway Striker will be conducting the near-shore work and the Ocean Researcher will be conducting the offshore work around 
Skipjack. 
 
Last December we announced an investment in the Paulsboro manufacturing facility.  Construction began in February.   

 
ii. Maryland-US Wind, Nancy Sopko reported on the following: 

 
We have a lease area 12 through 26 miles off the coast of Ocean City, Maryland. We are currently ramping up pre-construction 
activity and will begin surveying in April through June.  There will be two vessels in and around the lease area and a buoy deployed 
through the University of Maryland. In addition to that, we are expecting to deploy a MET–ocean buoy this spring.  

 
Ben Franklin Bridge Project:  Captain Griffin reported: We are vetting all inbound and outbound traffic with an air draft of over 130’. 

 
Deepening Transition Plan: Captain Griffin reported on the following: 
 
We are currently holding at a modified Stage II of the Transition Plan at 42’ inbound / 40’ outbound.  The McFarland begins again on 
March 19th at Marchs Hook and then back down to New Castle.  Because of continued shoaling, we are actively communicating 
where best to use their resources.  There is a seasonal shoaling area near the mouth of the canal that is constraining us from 
increasing the draft restrictions from going to the next level.  We hope to go to 43’ inbound and 41’ outbound predicated on the 
progress of the shoaling. The Dredge Essex is due back in the spring and likely will start there until the end of June. 
 
Here are the 3 new updated documents that are available on the MAC website. 
   

 
 
 
 



 

 

         
 
 
 
 
 



 

 

 

 

 
 
Todd Brown inquired if there was a time frame to get to 43’. He noted that he is adding a new Mexican service called Canadian Gulf 
Bridge starting at the end of the month with the potential to add other services depending on the draft at the time. Captain Griffin 



 

 

and Tim Rooney noted that even by the June MAC meeting, we won’t be in position to increase the draft because the work with the 
Dredge Essex will have just commenced.   

 
VII. New Business 
 
Captain Griffin introduced our new MAC Chairman, Captain Drew Hodgens.  Captain Griffin will transition from the 
position to give Captain Hodgens time before fully taking the Chair. 
 
VIII. Open Discussion- none  

.  
IX.  Adjournment  
 
Captain Griffin noted the receipt of three thank you letters in response to the MAC’s donations/contributions over the 
holidays. 
 
Captain Griffin also noted the passing of Rahsaan Stevens (Norfolk Dredging) and thanked MAC members on behalf of 
the Stevens family for donations in the amount of $15,000. 
 
 
 
 

  
 



 

 

  
 
 
Captain Griffin asked for a motion to adjourn. Captain Mike Nesbitt moved that we adjourn.  Roy Denmark seconded. All approved. 
 

Next meeting: June 10th, 2021 at 1100 TBN 


